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General Meeting Wednesday 4th September, 2024 
Meeting Open 5:25pm  
 
Attendees:  Rob Watson, Isabelle Watson, Bec Pou, Lee Ann Gilliam, Nathaniel Hollande, 
Peter Spencer, Corrisa Cherry, Leanne Jones, Glenys Ryan, Bridget Bailey, Kirstie Smith 
(via phone) 
 
Apologies:  Robyna Killalea, Elise Travers, 
 
Business Arising:  
 
No acknowledgement of receipt of letter requesting sponsorship for the Japan Trip by 
SOJITSU.  Ask Bridget to follow up. 
 
Variety Bash – All participants were happy with the lunches provided.  Well done to all 
who assisted with preparations. 
 
Mostly Hills – This year’s event was slightly down on previous years, Rob estimates that 
we possibly have made approximately $8000.  Haven’t yet seen the bill from the butcher 
but we have still made excellent profits. 
 
Japan Trip – Lee Ann Gilliam has headed the fundraising for this event.  A significant 
amount of money has been made to assist the students in their travel costs.  Leanne 
Jones requires money in the bank by next Tuesday in order to be able to pay the invoice 
from Emerald State High School.  Lee Ann will also assist the leaders as they serve at the 
Comiskey wedding. 
 
Shirts – Shirts weren’t ordered in time for the ‘Mostly Hills’ camp draft.  However, Rob 
intends to follow this up in order to provide our regular volunteers with a volunteer shirt. 
 
Principals Report: Moved Renee, seconded Isabelle 
Attached 
Renee moved that two families should be financially supported in order to get both 
students to get to the State Athletics Competition to be held in Brisbane in October. 
 
Uniform Report: Moved Renee, seconded Bec Pou 



Renee moved a motion to spend $7815.00 on uniforms for next year.  Robyna also 
requested permission to buy smaller secondary shirts.  Seconded Bridget. 
 
Treasurers Report: Moved Kirstie, seconded Bec Pou 
Japan Trip fundraising amount - $7000 already forwarded to Leanne.  $815, $2000, have 
been banked from fundraising activities.  Leanne to talk to Kirstie regarding outstanding 
amounts.  Students have raised $4579.10 with a raffle still to complete, and further 
fundraising at the Cancer Luncheon with clean up and a wedding to serve at.  Therefore, 
fees associated with the trip will be covered. 
 
 
Bus Report: Moved Bridget Bailey, seconded Leanne Jones. 
Michelle Smith followed up with Chrissy Walters about payment of use of bus.  Senior 
League paid $900. 
Rob has the bus booked into Rob Bianchi at the start of the holidays for some 
maintenance. 
 
 
Tuckshop Report:  Moved Corissa, seconded Nathanuel. 
Corissa said everything is going well.  Helpers are difficult to find, but she has some reliable, 
regular assistants.  Tuckshop will continue into Week 10.  Corissa to utilize any leftover 
ingredients from Mostly Hills in order to use these up.  Peter suggested organizing a roster 
with students to assist in preparation of tuckshop. 
 
 
General Business: 
 
Maria’s Farewell – An invitation has gone out on the school fb page.  Renee has also invited 
previous principals to attend.  Staff are overseeing nibblies.  Bec Pou to oversee the 
creation of grazing platters with finger foods.  Rose has purchased a trophy for a ball 
games competition which will be run in the afternoon.  Renee has four people already to 
present speeches, Rob as P&C President, Renee, Chris Munroe.  Guy to provide live music, 
senior league to run the bar.  Tents put up for shade as it will be hot.  Shiralee to provide 
meals through her catering van.  Maria wanted to hire a jumping castle for the children.  
However, Bridget suggested the movie screen be utilised in order to entertain children 
whilst adults are celebrating Maria.  Event to start at 4pm. 
 
ITD – Power tools requiring replacement.  Peter requested an application for a grant for 
Makita power tools.  Requesting about $3500 - $4000 grants.  Rob suggested that the 
Capricornian may have a grant available.  He suggested we speak with Jo Travers.  These 
tools are utilized in Ag Science as well as the ITD subject.  Therefore, utilize community 
grants as students are working in the community, with Glenys’s community garden. 
 
Community Garden – Ag students have been working with Glenys Ryan and the 
Community Garden in order to build garden beds.  Renee suggested a community grant 
which was focused 
 
Senior League Catering – Jo Travers to organise roast meals for the Senior League 
Presentations.  $40 per meal was a good fundraising opportunity for our school. 



 
Speech Night – Jas would like to continue with sausage sizzle for Speech Night.  Any parent 
who is able to assist with the cooking would be much appreciated.   
 
Australia Day Billy Carts – Billy Carts to be held on Australia Day, Sunday 26th January.  Rob 
and Izzy to apply for grants for funding.  Preparations for road closure applications and 
particular licences to begin. 
 
 
 
Meeting Closed 6.30pm 
 
Next Meeting: Wednesday 2nd October, 2024 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


